Radnor Township Board of Health

Meeting Minutes

May 15th, 2017
Present: Ms. Linda Schanne, Dr. Nancy Hopko, Dr. Joan Capuzzi, Ms. Kathy Dunn, Matthew
McCaffery and Mr. Paul Crotty
BOC Liaison: Mr. John Nagle
Radnor Township Health Officer: Mr. Larry Taltoan
Radnor Township Health Inspector: Marie Carbonara
Radnor Township Students: Minjeong Kwon
Absent: Dr. Forman, Dr. Fitzpatrick

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
I.  Review and approval of May 15th meeting minutes

[l. Health Officer’s Report
a. Food Safety Inspection Presentation

lll. Old Business
a. Villanova Construction: CICD meeting scheduled on June 1st may be rescheduled
b. Student Intern Project Updates: both interns will present their works in June
c. Teen Sleep: Dr. Forman will discuss with the School Board for teen sleep
recommendations

IV. New Business
a. Valley Forge Military Academy
b. Speed limit change on Bryn Mawr Ave.
i. There were concerns about the lack of communications between
Penn-Dot and the residents directly affected by the change
c. Chicken Ordinance Proposal: Possible guideline
i. Number of chickens should depend on the number of acres
ii. Maximum of 6 hens will be allowed, no roosters
iii. Owner must provide fence area of at least 20x20 Ft., with at least 1 hour
of free range time
iv. Chickens must be housed at least 40 Ft. from the property line
v. Township may inspect the area and chickens without notice
vi. Chicken manure should be disposed on the owner’s property; it may be
recycled
vii. Questions: Who will inspect the chickens? How would these guidelines be
enforced?

V. Announcements
a. May is Asthma Awareness month



b. May is Healthy Vision Month
c. Skin Cancer Awareness: with the approaching weather, stay in the shades, wear
hats and sunglasses, and don’t forget sunscreens!

VI.  Public Participation
a. There was not public participation

VIl. Adjournment



